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Year of War Bride should be a reality

It’s a legacy which deserves recognition.  A campaign--created by a Maritimer and now supported by a local woman – to have 2006 designated the Year of the Canadian War Bride couldn’t come at a better time.

As the Year of the Veteran comes to a close, marking 60 years since the end of the Second World War, so begins the 60th anniversary of when their loved ones arrived on our shores.

And as the number of veterans rapidly dwindles with every passing day, sadly, too, do the numbers of those they loved and built a life with when the fighting stopped.

Nearly 44,000 women, an incredible 94% of them British, came to Canada in 1946.  With them were almost 22,000 progeny of they and their Canadian husbands.


Melynda Jarratt, a New Brunswick woman who’s spearheading  the campaign to make 2006 the Year of the War Bride, describes it as an unprecedented immigrant wave.


Never before was there a group like the war brides and, in all likelihood, there never will be again.  In their wake, too, is an undeniable link which, Jarratt estimates, has one in 30 Canadians claiming a war bride in their family.  Among those families are many in Cornwall, including the Surgesons whose mother, Bernadette, met her late husband, Norm, when he was with the RCAF and stationed in England.


Now 80, Bernadette has taken up the gauntlet to encourage both MP’s and MLA’s to present private members’ bills to get the ball moving on this important project.


Her efforts should be lauded and encouraged in others too.


There is no time like the present for a cause such as this, for far too soon the moment will be passed.


The time is now to mark their contribution to Canadian society.

